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Copy for April edition to Parish Clerk by 14th April  

  

The next planned meetings of the Parish Council will be held on 
Monday 8th April and 13th May at the Rajar Building at 7.30pm.  Visi-
tors are always welcome and have the opportunity to raise any issues in the 15 minutes al-
located in the agenda, shortly after the start of the meeting. 
 

Open Parish Meeting 
Each year the Parish Council holds an Open Parish Meeting whereby all residents are in-
vited to attend and hear what the Parish Council has achieved or undertaken during the 
past year and receive an update on ongoing matters.  This year’s Annual Open Parish 
Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday 22nd May at the Rajar Building at 7.30pm.  If 
you have any specific questions, these must be notified to our clerk three clear 
days before the meeting—this is by 18th May 2013. 

 

Manchester Airport 
As mentioned in the February edition of the newsletter, Manchester Airport made a good-
will gesture to the residents of Mobberley by issuing a grant of £44,500 to the Parish 
Council as compensation to all parishioners for Runway 2. This grant is being offset 
against the precept for 2013/14, which means that every resident in Mobberley will receive 
a small reduction in their Council Tax bill as the Parish Council did not be submit a request 
for funding this next financial year.  The Parish Council would like to thank Manchester Air-
port for this kind payment. 
�

Planning 
Mobberley Parish Council Planning Committee holds regular planning meetings at which 
each planning application received by the Council is considered.  Members of the public 
are always welcome to attend these meetings and, like the monthly Parish meetings, there 
is a 15-minute agenda item near the beginning of the meeting for attendees to raise any 
issues they feel appropriate.  Planning meetings in April are to be held at the Rajar Build-
ing on 15th and 29th at 7.30pm. 
 
 

Help Needed 
The newsletter would not reach you without the time and effort given by our team of deliv-
erers.  We currently need to find volunteers to cover Mobberley Road, Mayfield Road, 
Pavement Lane, Ryecroft Lane and Springfield Road.  If you are able to help with this 
monthly task (10 deliveries per year), please contact the clerk.  Thank you to Gail Taylor 
for her help with this delivery over the past years. 

New Councillor 
At April’s Parish Council meeting, Mr 
Maurice Bowden was co-opted on to 
Mobberley Parish Council.  Councillor 
Bowden was born in  Mobberley and is 
looking forward to working on the many 
projects currently being undertaken by 
the Parish Council. 
 

Clerk to the Parish Council and Editor: 
Mrs Sarah Sherwood,  
42 Birches Lane, Lostock Green, Northwich,  
CW9 7SN    
Tel: 01565 872333 
E-mail: clerk@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
www.mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 

       Mobberley Parish Council 
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Mobberley Victory Hall Garden  
Neighbours of Mobberley’s historic landmark 
"The Victory Hall" are often asked for direc-
tions to the site, as over many years it has be-
come invisible from the due to the overgrowth 
of its own front garden.  Although many at-
tempts have been made in recent years to 
control the overgrown shrubs and weeds that 
have covered the site, it took a team of 10 vol-
unteers from the airport to make a huge differ-
ence and clear the area completely.  These 
volunteers, many of whom are office workers, 

gave up their time to team together with Mobberley Parish Council and worked   ex-
tremely hard, in just one day, to clear the huge shrubs, brambles and weeds, revealing 
the Hall and providing a blank canvas for future landscaping and low-level planting.  
 

We are looking to create tiered levels from natural resources, in keeping with its rural 
setting, stocked with low-level shrubs to blend in with this environment and be easy to 
manage and maintain for the Village Society, who have kindly volunteered to maintain it 
for the village. If you have any time spare, or access to heavy duty tools, stone, plants, 
etc., and would like to help with this community project, please get in touch with the clerk 
at Mobberley Parish Council.  Your contribution to this project would be warmly wel-
comed and very much appreciated. 

Mobberley Senior Citizens’ Social Club  

Mobberley Senior Citizens’ Social Club has some exciting events coming up throughout 
the year.   
 

Dates for your diary: 
· April 23rd Bakewell £8 
· June 11th Llandudno Free for Mobberley Senior Citizens  
· June 24th All Prize Bingo  
· August 20th Colwyn Bay £8 
· September 10th Botany Bay and Southport  
· December 16th Christmas Bingo 
 

To reserve your place at any of these events or to find out more: Joyce Eyres (872324), 
June Curbishley (872243) or Dorothy Edwards (873699). 

At My Little Picasso, we hold parent and child messy play classes. Do you like your child 
to explore with paint, glue and mess, but don©t want the mess in your home? All our 
classes are PAY AS YOU GO at only £4 per child... Come and join us and have a great 
time ... and let us clean up the mess! 
 

Activities suitable for children aged 9 months to pre-school age.  
We also specialise in fantastic birthday party packages available in your area starting at 
only £65.00! Want to know more? Check out our Facebook page at My Little Picasso or 
get in touch with Jennifer on 07530 021802. 

My Little Picasso 
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PCSO Sophie Emmerson 

To ensure you are up to date with all the news in Mobberley, why not sign up and have 
the newsletter delivered electronically? Simply forward your e-mail address to the clerk 
who will add your name. Please note: your details will not be given to any third party. 

In February we had a number of incidents involving drug activity on 
Lady Lane, Mobberley. The area is being checked every evening 
and we have been seizing drugs and issuing cannabis warnings.  
We hope to keep this up so we can prevent this from happening in 
the future.  
 

On a positive note, we have been out with the speed gun this month 
to try and cut down on the speeding, mainly on Town Lane.  Anyone 
doing over the speed limit was sent a letter from Cheshire          
Constabulary.  We will aim to keep going out with the speed gun so 
that we can reduce the number of people speeding. I plan to hold 
my first Police Surgery before the next Parish Council meeting at the 

Rajar Building, on Monday 8th April, between 7 and 7.30pm 
 

You can reach me via email at any time at Sophie.Emmerson@cheshire.pnn.police.uk 

More Parish Council News 
Dog Fouling 

Once again I am having to include an article about dog mess in the village.  Not only 
are some residents not clearing up after their pets but now more and more owners are      
bagging the mess and leaving the bags lying around - especially in Town Lane Land.   
 
This is becoming a serious problem and responsible dog owners as well as residents 
are getting angry about it. 
 

Parish Plan/Allotments  
As mentioned in March’s newsletter, the Parish Council are looking for some land in the 
village to site some allotments.  Many people have contacted the Parish Council 
requesting this facility, but it cannot be taken any further without the acquisition of some 
land. The allotments will be run very carefully and will be a great asset to the village.  
Please contact the clerk if you are aware of any land that may be suitable for this 
purpose. 
 

Chairman’s Surgeries 
The next Chairman’s Council surgery led by Councillor David Bailey will be on         
Saturday13th April at the Rajar Building between 10am and 12pm. Please take this    
opportunity to bring any concerns about the Parish to the Council’s attention. 
 

Councillor Vacancy 
Due to the resignation of Councillor Barry Rushton there is currently a vacancy for the 
post of Mobberley Parish Councillor.  If you are interested in becoming a Parish Coun-
cillor, please contact the clerk (see page 1 for details).  The Parish Council would like to 
thank Barry Rushton for his help over the past year. 
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An important part of our research facilities at the Rajar Building is an exten-
sive reference library with many fascinating books, some of them for coun-
ties other than Cheshire. The books are a mine of information for family 
historians, experienced or beginner. We also have a large collection of 
Cheshire parish registers which can be viewed on film or fiche readers or in printed form.  
 

Parish registers were first introduced in 1538 by Thomas Cromwell, Vicar General to 
Henry VIII who ordered the clergy to keep records of every baptism, marriage and burial. 
From that date, every parish church was required to have a ‘sure coffer’ (i.e. parish 
chest) made of sturdy oak, to be kept in each church to store all their registers and other 
parish documents. The chest was to be fitted with three separate locks and the keys 
given to the minister and churchwardens so that they would all need to be present when 
the chest was to be opened.   Examples of the kind of documents stored in parish chests 
include churchwardens’ accounts; poor rate assessments; overseers’ accounts; lists of 
constables; bastardy ledgers; settlement certificates; removal orders; parish apprentices; 
vestry meetings; pew assignments, and so on. 
 

With the passage of time some of the contents of parish chests have been destroyed or 
lost but, many have survived and we have copies or transcripts of parish documents 
from a considerable number of Cheshire parishes and a few in other counties.  For Mob-
berley we have the Land Tax assessments for 1806, giving the names of land owners/
occupiers and the amount of tax that they paid. 
 

Could your ancestor’s name be recorded in any of these parish documents?  If you are 
not a member of the Society but would like to search these records, please make a 
booking by telephoning 872210 and, when you visit, provide two forms of identification. 
We are open Monday to Friday, 10am and 4pm in the Rajar Building.   

Mobberley Primary School Spring Fair - Saturday 11th May 1pm - 4pm  

FAMILY HISTORY SOCIETY OF CHESHIRE 

Come and join us at Mobberley Primary School for the Spring Fair. We’ll have lots for all 
the family to enjoy including tea & cakes, BBQ, beer tent, bouncy castles, sumo wres-
tling, fairground rides, face painting, tug of war, traditional maypole dancing and not for-
getting the ever popular bottle bola!  
Plus lots more fabulous stalls to browse and amazing raffle prizes to be won!  
Entrance fees: Adults - £1.50. Children - free. 

Bumps and Bashes, a provider of first aid training specifically for parents of babies and 
children, will be holding a class at the Rajar Building on Saturday 27th April. Kylie Jones, 
who runs classes throughout the area, is inviting all parents, grandparents and carers to 
book a place on the three-hour class in order to learn vital life-saving techniques and 
gain the practical skills, knowledge and confidence to cope with an unexpected emer-
gency involving their little ones. 
Over two million children under 5 are admitted to hospital every year as a result of an ac-
cident, and over half of these accidents happen in the home. 
Bumps and Bashes has been specialising in teaching parents and carers of children 
since 2009. 
For further details and to book a place on the class visit www.bumpsandbashes.com, 
email Kylie direct at northwich@bumpsandbashes.com or call 07970 716443. 

Bumps and Bashes 



Page 5 

The children had a fun packed Easter and enjoyed giving their Easter crafts to their par-
ents.  The sports coach has proved a great success and the children are       enjoying 
learning and practising new ball skills.  They are also enjoying the new toys, especially 
the telephone exchange! 
 

We had a special visit in February and can now officially say that Mobberley Pre-School 
has been awarded a GOOD rating with Outstanding in Safeguarding!!  Well done to Mal, 
Hayley, Sharron, Jackie and Julie for their continued hard work. 
 

The Mobberley Pre-School Pub Quiz night was a great success.  A big thank you to all 
of you who came and supported us especially Jonty for hosting the quiz and allowing 
the proceeds to be donated to the Pre-School and we©d also like to than the Roebuck for 
the donation of a generous prize. 
 

Fundraising Events 
BABY SALE, Sunday 28th April— Mobberley Pre-School is holding another baby sale 
at the Victory Hall and it’s not too late to book at table.  Do you have any children’s 
clothing/toys/equipment, etc. you would like to sell?  Tables are £20 to hire. For more   
information about the event please contact Nina on 07739 206386 or speak to Mal. 
 

SAINSBURY’S – The Pre-School is collecting Sainsbury’s School vouchers.  Please 
hand your vouchers to Mal at Pre-School and don’t forget to do your online shopping 
through www.easyfundraising.org.uk. 
 

If you are interested in your child joining Mobberley Pre-School, please call Mal on 
07868 638438.  We are Ofsted registered and accept children from 2 years of age.  
Children aged three to four qualify for 15 hours of free pre-school care each week. 
Please remember that Mobberley Pre-School is a charity and therefore donations of any 
kind are much appreciated. 

MOBBERLEY PRE-SCHOOL  

This year’s annual Jumble Sale will take place on 14th September.  
Collection as from now.  Please help your local charity.  
Call Barbara Horry on 873132. 

Monday Night Bingo Every Monday night from 8pm is Bingo night in the Hall. Visitors 
are always welcome to this fun evening, with cash prizes to boot.   This event is organ-
ised by the Mobberley Senior Citizens’ Social Club. 
 

Snooker League matches are played every Tuesday and Thursday night from 8pm. 
Some Wednesdays have competitions; see the Victory Hall notice board for full details. 
Please note that, even during matches, one table is always available for members’ use.  
 

Dominoes League dominoes are played in the lounge on Wednesday evenings.  New 
members welcome. 
 

Events 
Saturday 6th April: Artist night with top vocal entertainer Ken Morrell.   
 

More information can be found on the Hall’s website at www.mvhmc.co.uk 

MOBBERLEY VICTORY HALL  

MOBBERLEY SCOUTS — ANNUAL JUMBLE SALE  
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Stress is hard to avoid in this busy, demanding world of ours. Often it can lead to feeling 
tense, irritable and overwhelmed, and our ways of coping with it can often result in more 
stress! 
 

How would it feel to discover a way of permanently changing the way you respond to 
stress, to access more peace and calm in your life, to feel less anxious and weary? 
Mindfulness practice may well be the answer. Mindfulness helps us to live more wisely 
and contentedly in the present, rather than to get caught up in thoughts of the past and 
concerns about the future. It helps us to reconnect with ourselves, become more in 
touch with our feelings, thoughts and the world around us. 
 

Jo Bentley and Jan Bloor trained at Bangor University to teach Mindfulness and have 
already taught several courses in Mobberley and Wilmslow.  Their next course starts in 
April. If you’d like to find out more about MBSR (Mindfulness Based Stress Reduction) 
courses please visit www.mindfuloutlook.co.uk or call 07957 742561 or 07557 037043.  
Jo and Jan are also holding a free ‘Introduction to Mindfulness’ event at Wilmslow Li-
brary on Sat 20th April from 10am to 12 noon. 

Mindfulness in Mobberley 

The Spirito committee (David Briggs, Jack Harrison, Barbara Cooper, Joanna Green, 
Susan Alboutany, Deborah Sellars, Penny Braham and Jane Lee) would like to thank all 
those who contributed to and attended the concert on Saturday 9th March at the Victory 
Hall, which featured The Scott Brothers (Four hands, one piano) from Styal. It was a 
thoroughly enjoyable evening with a very varied musical programme and fine foods. 
The Committee would like to give very special thanks to the good ladies of Mobberley 
for their renowned and excellent puds! 
 

It is through your loyal attendance at our musical soirees that we have been able to 
plough more than £20,000 into good causes here in the community of Mobberley and 
surrounds. When all the monies for this event have been accounted for, we will advise 
further how village organisations will benefit from the proceeds. 

Spirito 

Pool Table 
Free to a good home… If there is an organisation/group or individual who is able to   ac-
commodate a pool table, please contact the Parish Clerk.   You must be able to collect 
the pool table from the Rajar Building. 

On Friday 17th May, solicitors from Pannone LLP will be running a legal surgery and 
will be available at the Rajar Building, Town Lane from 10am -2pm to give one-to one 
legal advice on all areas of law. 
 

Appointments will be strictly private and confidential and will be up to a maximum of 
half an hour. Appointment MUST be booked in advance. If you wish to speak to a so-
licitor, please contact either: 
Caroline Smith—0161 909 4894 or email caroline.smith@pannone.co.uk or  
Michelle Martin—0161 909 8773 michelle.martin@pannone.co.uk.  
Pannone solicitors are specialists in family law, property and wills & trusts. 
Pannone solicitors are at 123 Deansgate Manchester, M3 2BU and also at Booths Park 
(01), Chelford Road, Knutsford WA16 8QZ. 
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The Mobberley Trust is a local charity that exists to help you. We can make grants to 
Mobberley residents and to organisations that benefit the people of Mobberley. 
 

Naturally the grants we give are confidential; confidentiality is utmost when considering 
and making grants, which is why we often find it difficult promoting what we do. 
 

The Trust normally makes one-off payments for essential items or work that people or 
groups cannot afford. You can contact the Mobberley Trust by emailing our Secretary 
Terry Mitchell at tmm@tinyworld.co.uk or, if you prefer a more direct approach, please 
feel free to speak, in confidence, with Dr. Tim Mallon, the Revd. Ian Blay (873218) or 
Mike McDonald (873145), all of whom are Trustees.  
 

Don©t worry if you lose these contact details because each month there will be a Mob-
berley Trust advert in this newsletter, so you will always be able to contact us. 
 

If you have a problem, if no one else can help, then you can find the Mobberley Trust. 
Don©t be shy and don©t worry unnecessarily; we are here for you.  

THE MOBBERLEY TRUST 

Mobberley Association of Church Fellowships 
In March Mr Les Pickford provided us with a very interesting and amusing afternoon as 
he told us stories illustrated by his excellent cartoons.  
 

NEXT MEETING: Wednesday 10th April at Rajar Building at 2.30pm.  
SPEAKER: Mr Andy Lloyd—©Island Truffles and Treats©  
 

Visitors are very welcome.  Contact Jean Godber (872801) to find out more. 

WINE & CHEESE EVENING Friday 12th April, 7.30pm  
Great food and some wines for trying, with an optional competition. 
 

JUNIOR OPEN MORNING Saturday 20th April 10am to 12pm  
All welcome, particularly ages U9 to U13 to come and try cricket.  Ex-
Lancashire player and current coach leading, with 1st team players 
and junior coaches.      
Refreshments available.  
 

BANK HOLIDAY BEER FESTIVAL Friday 24th (evening), Saturday 
25th and Sunday 26th May.  Come and try a variety of ales and watch some cricket
(food and usual pavilion bar service also available).  Evening entertainment. 
 

HOME FIXTURES FOR APRIL 2013  
Saturday 20 April 1.30pm 2nd XI v Wirral  
Saturday 27 April 1.30pm 1st XI v Runcorn  
 

Contact Rick Mountney on 873252 or Peter Chapman on 873352. 

MOBBERLEY CRICKET CLUB  

RAILWAY INN  

On the May Day bank holiday Tony and Lynda will be celebrating 25 years at the Rail-
way Inn (something of an achievement these days!). 
 

As part of the celebrations, the Railway Inn will be holding a charity quiz night on      
Friday 3rd May with quizmaster Jonathan Davies and on Sunday 5th May a family fun 
afternoon with a barbeque followed by an 80s music quiz in the evening with our D.J. 
Karl Wayne. 
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Mobberley Women©s Institute hold its meetings at Mobberley      
Victory Memorial Hall. 
 
Next meetings 
Thursday 18th April at 7.30pm 
"Cantata" with Catherine Silman and Anne Mitchell 
 
Thursday 16th May at 7.30pm "Resolutions" 
 

New members always welcome. 
Secretary: Gwyneth Moores Tel: 873239 

St. Wilfrid CofE, Church Lane, Mobberley  
Rector: Revd. Ian Blay 873218 ianblay@btinternet.com 

Sunday Services 
Holy Communion 8.30am 
Morning Worship (and Sunday Club) 10am 
Choral Evensong 6.30pm 
 
April is generally a quiet month in the life of the church, 
following on from the celebrations of Easter. The     
Sunday after Easter is even referred to as ‘Low       
Sunday’, another name is ‘Quasimodo Sunday’, taken 
from the Epistle reading for that day, 1 Peter 2, which in 
Latin began ‘Quasi modo geniti infantes’, ‘as in the 
manner of newborn babes’. 
 
We shall be holding our Annual Parochial Church Meeting on 21st April at 11.30am.  In 
preparation for this meeting the church Electoral Roll is being renewed.  If you live in 
the parish or are an habitual worshipper at St. Wilfrid’s then you can apply to go on the 
Roll.  At this meeting we elect our Church Wardens, Parochial Church Council mem-
bers and Sidesmen and women.  We shall also formally receive the church’s Annual 
Report. 
 
On Monday 22nd April we shall be holding a St. George’s Day celebration at Pastiche in 
Knutsford.  For more information contact Michelle on 652799. 
 
Finally on 29th April we shall be holding our first Parish Lunch of the year at the  Rajar 
Building.  Tickets costs £6, arrivals from 12.00pm and lunch will be served at 12.30pm. 
Contact Ian, phone number above, for information and tickets. 
 
Remember our Sunday Club meets every Sunday at 10am 
 
You can find out more about all these services and events, and much more, on our 
website at www.mobberleychurch.co.uk. 

 MOBBERLEY WOMEN’S INSTITUTE 
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April Services  
7th    Rev Jackie Betts      
14th  Mr Martyn Johnson 
21st  Rev Jackie Betts Communion                             
28th  Mr Bob Boler 
Everyone very welcome to all services, which begin at 10.45am and include Kidzone 
for children.  Tea/coffee served after service.  Fairtrade goods available each Sunday. 
                      

Weekly meetings  
Monday     6.15pm-6.45pm  Prayer meeting (at Grange Cottage) 
This month we remember especially the people living on Breach House Lane, Oldfield 
Drive, Broad Oak Lane, Ostlers Lane, Bucklow Avenue, Paddock Hill, Burleyhurst 
Lane; different ages, different personalities with different needs at this time, but all 
loved by God. 
We also pray for the staff at our local shops and other places of work in the village. 
 

Thursday 10.30am     Thursday group table tennis/tea/coffee/chat. 
A friendly group which welcomes new members—to come regularly or occasionally; 
play table tennis or just watch and chat.                            
For more details Mrs.M.Banner  873117  
                                    6pm    Shell Group for children aged 7 to 11. 
For more details call Mrs J Venables 01625 429239 
 

SPL@T NEWS 
Spl@t is a joint churches youth club for young people 11 years and upward which 
meets alternate Mondays 7.30pm to 9pm at the Methodist Church. 
New members are very welcome. Each meeting includes cake and drinks ,time to chat 
as well as activities. It costs just £1 per child per evening, so why not come along and 
give it a try?  
 

To find out more, contact Rev Jackie Betts on 872957 or at j.betts321@btinternet.com� 
 

Dates and programme for April to be confirmed. 

MOBBERLEY METHODIST CHURCH, FAULKNERS LANE  
Minister Rev Jackie Betts  872957  j.betts321@btinternet.com                                    

A very successful Choosing night took place at the Victory Hall on Friday 8th February 
with all the character parts being filled.   Mobberley Rose Queen for 2013 is 12 year-
old Gabriella Marfani who for several years has been a dancer in the festival. Her two     
Ladies in Waiting are 12 year-old Imogen Young Lee and 12 year-old Tess O’Connor. 
 

Rose Queen dancing has started on Wednesday nights at the Victory Hall from 5.30 to 
6.30pm. We are always keen to encourage more dancers. No previous experience is 
necessary, but a commitment to the weekly practises is important. The dancers walk in 
the procession and dance twice en route. Boys and girls aged five and upwards are    
welcome. 
 

For any questions, suggestions or offers of help, please contact the Secretary, Maurice 
Bowden on 872291. 

Mobberley Rose Queen Festival 2013 
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Useful numbers 
 

Ark Veterinary Mobberley - 872035 
Cheshire East Council - 0300 123 55 00 
Cheshire East Councillor -J Macrae - 873263 
Co-op Pharmacy, Mobberley –872080 
Fire Dept. (Non-urgent) - 633369 
Knutsford Village Rider - 01606 786833 
Knutsford Police - 0845 458 0000 
Methodist Minister -Rev Jackie Betts  - 872957  
1st Mobberley Rainbow & Brownies -  
e-mail J Taylor (izziecat.taylor@btinternet.com ) 
Mobberley Assoc of Church F’ships - 872801 
Mobberley Cricket Club - 873252 
Mobberley Parish Council - 872333 
Mobberley Pre-School - 07868 638438 
Mobberley Primary School -01625 383055 
Mobberley Trust - 873145 
Mobberley Victory Hall - 872451 
Mobberley WI -873239 
Mobberley Youth Group - 07772 440081 
mobberleyythgrp@btinternet.com  
MOPS After School Club - 07759 563603 
Poppets Playtime - 07766 466 866 
Rajar Building - 872333 
Ringheye Morris - 873061 
St. Wilfrid’s – 873218 
Yoga/Pilates at the Rajar 07912384009 
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No Job Too Small 

Your Local Plumbing Tradesman  
30 years’ experience 

 
Call Andrew on 

          Telephone 01565 872629  or  07967 462266 
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�%�%�%�%�F�F�F�F�O�O�O�O�U�U�U�U�B�B�B�B�M�M�M�M���������4�4�4�4�V�V�V�V�S�S�S�S�H�H�H�H�F�F�F�F�P�P�P�P�O�O�O�O���������B�B�B�B�O�O�O�O�E�E�E�E���������&�&�&�&�Y�Y�Y�Y�B�B�B�B�N�N�N�N�J�J�J�J�O�O�O�O�F�F�F�F�S�S�S�S��������
�3�3�3�3�P�P�P�P�Z�Z�Z�Z�B�B�B�B�M�M�M�M���������$�$�$�$�P�P�P�P�M�M�M�M�M�M�M�M�F�F�F�F�H�H�H�H�F�F�F�F���������P�P�P�P�G�G�G�G���������4�4�4�4�V�V�V�V�S�S�S�S�H�H�H�H�F�F�F�F�P�P�P�P�O�O�O�O�T�T�T�T���������P�P�P�P�G�G�G�G��������

�&�&�&�&�O�O�O�O�H�H�H�H�M�M�M�M�B�B�B�B�O�O�O�O�E�E�E�E��������
��������

�X�X�X�X�X�X�X�X�X�X�X�X���������F�F�F�F�B�B�B�B�U�U�U�U�P�P�P�P�O�O�O�O�E�E�E�E�F�F�F�F�O�O�O�O�U�U�U�U�B�B�B�B�M�M�M�M���������D�D�D�D�P�P�P�P�N�N�N�N���������P�P�P�P�S�S�S�S����������
�X�X�X�X�X�X�X�X�X�X�X�X���������H�H�H�H�B�B�B�B�T�T�T�T�L�L�L�L�F�F�F�F�M�M�M�M�M�M�M�M�E�E�E�E�F�F�F�F�O�O�O�O�U�U�U�U�B�B�B�B�M�M�M�M���������D�D�D�D�P�P�P�P���������V�V�V�V�L�L�L�L������������������

�,�,�,�, �O�O�O�O�V�V�V�V�U�U�U�U�T�T�T�T�G�G�G�G�P�P�P�P�S�S�S�S�E�E�E�E�������������������5�F�M�������������������������������5�F�M�������������������������������5�F�M�������������������������������5�F�M������������������������������

�1�1�1�1�M�M�M�M�F�F�F�F�B�B�B�B�T�T�T�T�F�F�F�F���������J�J�J�J�O�O�O�O�T�T�T�T�F�F�F�F�S�S�S�S�U�U�U�U���������B�B�B�B�E�E�E�E�W�W�W�W�F�F�F�F�S�S�S�S�U�U�U�U���������G�G�G�G�P�P�P�P�S�S�S�S���������$�$�$�$�I�I�I�I�J�J�J�J�S�S�S�S�P���P���P���P��
�Q�Q�Q�Q�S�S�S�S�B�B�B�B�D�D�D�D�U�U�U�U�P�P�P�P�S�S�S�S���������B�B�B�B�T�T�T�T���������J�J�J�J�O�O�O�O�D�D�D�D�M�M�M�M�V�V�V�V�E�E�E�E�F�F�F�F�E�E�E�E���������J�J�J�J�O�O�O�O���������4�4�4�4�F�F�F�F�Q�Q�Q�Q�U�U�U�U���������O�O�O�O�F�F�F�F�X�X�X�X�T���T���T���T��
�M�M�M�M�F�F�F�F�U�U�U�U�U�U�U�U�F�F�F�F�S�S�S�S�{�{�{�{ �#�#�#�#�F�F�F�F�T�T�T�T�Q�Q�Q�Q�P�P�P�P�L�L�L�L�F�F�F�F���������$�$�$�$�I�I�I�I�J�J�J�J�S�S�S�S�P�P�P�P�Q�Q�Q�Q�S�S�S�S�B�B�B�B�D�D�D�D�U�U�U�U�J�J�J�J�D�D�D�D���������P�P�P�P�G�G�G�G��������

�,�,�,�, �O�O�O�O�V�V�V�V�U�U�U�U�T�T�T�T�G�G�G�G�P�P�P�P�S�S�S�S�E�E�E�E��������
��������
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For further information contact: Pannone, 123 Deansgate, Manchester, M3 2BU 

Telephone 0161 909 4894 or 0161 909 8773 
Email: caroline.smith@pannone.co.uk or michelle.martin@pannone.co.uk also  

Also at: Pannone, Booths Park (01), Chelford Road, Knutsford, WA16 8QZ 
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Have your hair done in the comfort of your own home at a time that is convenient to you 
and at a competitive price. 

Please call 07834 360670 for appointments or :- jacquidexter@hotmail.co.uk 

Mayfield Garden Services 
For all your gardening needs:  Lawn repair, cutting and maintenance, digging and 
weeding borders, hedge trimming,  tree pruning, pond maintenance (including fish 

ponds), pressure washing of drives and patios and external painting of sheds, 
fences, etc. For an efficient, reliable service at competitive rates please call 

01565 873987 or 07917 626149 

Kumficars 
Your Local Mobberley Taxi  

         supplying affordable, reliable and safe travel 
         We now accept credit/debit cards  

          Tel : 01565 655100   �     Mobile 07707 098372 
www.kumficars.co.uk  
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�5�I�F���B�Q�Q�F�B�S�B�O�D�F���P�G���U�I�F�T�F���B�E�W�F�S�U�T���E�P�F�T���O�P�U���D�P�O�T�U�J�U�V�U�F���B���S�F�D�P�N�N�F�O�E�B�U�J�P�O����

� � � � � � � � � �
HOUSE CLEARANCES, RUBBISH REMOVALS 

· SINGLE ITEMS                                                  �         HOUSEHOLD ITEMS 
· CELLARS & LOFTS CLEARED                          �         GARDEN WASTE 
· SHEDS & GARAGES EMPTIED & REMOVED 
 

Environment Agency Waste Carrier License 
7 Days a week                                                                            Tel 07540 281675 
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State Registered Chiropodist Adver t  

Linkline Mobber ley Adver t  

Cavendist Windows Adver t  

LOCAL WINDOW CLEANER 
Not got a Window Cleaner?  The try your local, reliable  

 
 

Tel: Graham 01565 872644 or Pete 07875 913725 

Evolution Adver t  

Leycester House adver t  
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